
Selwyn College MCR Open Meeting 14th September 

Minutes 

Meeting opened: 19.35 

13 members in attendance 

One Item for the Agenda – Printing Charges are changing. 

The College is proposing to switch to a university-wide printing service which is pre-paid top-up. This 

will require topping up your printing account prior to use, whereas current College policy is to charge 

in the termly bill. 

The current charges are as follows: 

- For colour: 15p per A4 side, 25p per A3 side 

- For b&w: 4p per A4 side, 8p per A3 side 

The new proposed charges are as follows: 

- For colour: 30p per A4 side, 60p per A3 side 

- For b&w: 5p per A4 sheet, 10p per A3 sheet 

Points raised against: 

- Colour printing will be more expensive under the new rules 

- Some consider it more convenient to pay at the end for use instead of pre-paying 

- May waste money in advance – this isn’t possible with the current system 

Points raised in favour: 

- B&W printing will be cheaper for multiple pages 

- This affects the JCR more than the MCR, because most graduate students have unlimited 

printing from their departments 

- May be more convenient for others as it helps them keep better track of their printing and 

spending 

Vote on whether we are happy with the proposed changes to the printing system: 

- 9 in favour, 4 abstain, 0 against 

Any Other Business? 

Milk, tea and coffee: is it being replaced? Will Drazin buys UHT milk, and there is plenty of it. More 

tea needs ordering, and we should buy sugar – preferably Demerara. 

Next open meeting: voting in Nikolina Skandali-Kwstopoulou to join the MCR. 

Meeting adjourned: 20.00 


